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Llangan Community Council.

Minutes of an Ordinary General Meeting held at The Old Schoolroom, Llangan on Tuesday 6th September 2016 
1. Welcome.
Cllr Blethyn had sent his apologies so in his absence Cllr Keith Jones (Vice-Chair) agreed to chair the meeting and welcomed everyone. 
2. Record of Members Present and Apologies for absence
Cllr Keith Jones (Acting-Chair), Cllr A Thomas, Cllr L Brookes, Cllr Karl Jones, Cllr.B.Hayball-Jones, Cllr D Hammond, County Councillor Ray Thomas and Jo Howell (Clerk).
Apologies for Absence.

Cllr N Blethyn, PCSO McKay
3. To consider Police Matters
PCSO McKay had reported to the Clerk that there had been a number of crimes since the last meeting, consisting of theft of number plates and the attempted theft of golf buggies.
4. To consider County Council matters

County Councillor Ray Thomas had no matters to discuss.
5. Public Session

There were representatives from Llangan Hall Management Committee present who wished to inform the Council that there was a free first aid course running that weekend at the hall and that future events included a quiz night and Halloween Party.  
They also confirmed that the toilet refurbishments had been completed however they were still awaiting the electrician to come to complete his work. 

The committee would now like to start work on the fire exits; the Council agreed this was a sensible next step.

There was also a discussion about the potential extension and the Clerk agreed to chase someone from the VoG coming out to look at the property. 

AP Clerk to speak to VoG

6. To consider any matters arising from the Public Session
There were no additional matters arising
7. To consider the proposal by Cllr Karl Jones to ban dogs on the Treoes Moors

It was agreed at the July Ordinary Meeting, that after publicising this proposal it would be voted on at this meeting.   There was a discussion of the ownership of the land, the current situation regarding dog fouling and dogs out of control. The solutions that other villages had used on the issue of dog fouling were also discussed.
Cllr Karl Jones therefore proposed that all dogs be banned from the Treoes Moors, there was no seconded for the proposal. 

There was a counter proposal from Cllr Wilson that members of the public who regularly walked their dogs on the moors, be requested to get together and come up with some solutions to help educate other dog walkers on this matter.   After a short discussion this was seconded by Cllr Hammond and a vote was called.  There were four votes in favour, one against and one abstention. 

It was therefore RESOLVED to request that members of the local community of dog walkers come together to provide some suggested solutions for this problem. 

Cllr Thomas suggested that the situation be monitored and additional steps be taken if necessary. 

AP Clerk to forward literature to Cllr Wilson, to follow up with the VoG on whether there can be additional bins and to inform the dog warden of the situation. Also to investigate signs relating to dogs and livestock. 
8. To consider Community Centre reports 

There was no additional report regarding Llangan Hall.
Cllr Wilson explained that Treoes Hall management committee had put together a plan of requirements to the hall, which was in a bad state.  This could then potentially become a project application for a Welsh Government Rural Grant. 

AP Clerk to send through Welsh Government Grant forms to Cllr Wilson to pass on to Treoes Hall Committee 

9. To receive the Minutes of the meeting held 5th July 2016
Cllr Thomas proposed the minutes be approved; this was seconded by Cllr Hammond and agreed by all. 

It was RESOLVED to adopt these minutes.

The minutes were signed by the Chair.
10.  Matters Arising.
Point 4.2 – Recycling 

The Clerk confirmed that Cllr Hayball-Jones had been correct in her statement that the public had to pay £15 per visit to the recycling centres.

Point 7 – Road safety report

Cllr Brookes indicated that if the Clerk supplied her with the information regarding the Speedwatch scheme she would circulate it to the village. 

The Clerk confirmed that a number of people including Cllr Karl Jones had signed up to the scheme but more were needed. 

AP Clerk to pass on details to Cllr Brookes

The Clerk indicated that she had received a number of further complaints about the parking situation at Fferm Goch.  This had obviously been part of the road traffic report previously submitted.  As no response had yet been received regarding the report the Clerk would resubmit with an addition to the covering letter asking that the Fferm Goch situation be looked into as a matter of urgency.
AP Clerk to resubmit report (suggested to Miles Punter and Mike Clarke) and additional information re Fferm Goch
It was suggested that if the VoG were to cut right back the hedge at both junctions at Fferm Goch then this would also aid visibility onto this road.

AP Clerk to report to the Council

It was also raised that at the moment at Fferm Goch there was an exposed power cable on the top of the green from when contractors had been putting new lights in.

AP Clerk to report to VOG
Point 12.4 – Noise Monitoring
Cllr Wilson wished to question why Sue Brown of VoG had reported to CC Ray Thomas that she had not received any noise complaints so had not objected to the Ward Jones planning.  Cllr Wilson had evidence of a number of complaints reported to Ms Brown and so would like this clarified. 
AP CC Ray Thomas to look into the matter

Point 10.2 – New Bus Stops Fferm Goch
Cllr Brookes clarified that the new bus stops are being used by the school buses and certainly in the morning they seemed to be doing so in a safe manner.

AP Cllr Brookes to confirm the use of the stops at after school drop off. 
Point 10.4 – Additional Defibrillator

Cllr Wilson wished to raise her concern on this matter; however the Chair indicated that the resolution had been passed at the July ordinary meeting. 

Point 14.2 – Ruthin Hill

The requested work had been completed.

Point 14.3 – Cutting back of trees

The requested information had been received and reported to Cllr Thomas 

Point 14.4- Authorised signs

These had been reported and removed.

Cllr Keith Jones reminded the Clerk of his report from the July meeting regarding the noise vibrations from heavy vehicles travelling on the Pentre Meyrick to Pencoed Road.  The Clerk apologised from this report not being in the minutes, but explained she had reported it to the VoG but would follow up on the matter.
AP Clerk to follow up with VoG

11. To consider the Clerks Report
The Clerks report was considered and the following decisions made.

Football posts on Treoes Common- after a short discussion Cllr Alan Thomas proposed that s137 monies be used to purchase a set of posts, this was seconded by Cllr Hammond and a vote was taken.  There was one vote against and five votes in favour. 

It was therefore RESOLVED to use s136 monies to purchase a set of goal posts.  

AP Clerk to arrange

Phonebox – As previously agreed the Clerk had arranged the purchase of the phonebox from BT; a contract had been supplied which the Chair and Clerk signed. 

Additional Defibrillators – After a short discussion it was agreed that both defibrillators could be purchased from budgeted funds straight away, the Llangan defibrillator as previously agreed from Wind Turbine funds, and the Treoes additional defibrillator from budgeted s137 funds. 

AP Clerk to arrange purchases

Work on the area outside the Solar Farm- Cllr Hayball-Jones explained that the grass seeding and the refreshing of the junction lines had been completed, however the work to the damaged road had not been completed.  She went on to explain that at the meeting with the VoG, Cllr Wilson and herself had raised issues over the ditch and how it could be filled in without flooding implications.  Cllrs Wilson and Hayball-Jones agreed to contact the VoG again directly to emphasise their concerns over the work that needed to be done. 
AP Cllrs Wilson and Hayball-Jones to report back at the next meeting 

There was also a short discussion regarding the Solar Farm monies. 

AP Clerk to chase up 
Cllr Karl Jones left the meeting at 7.55pm.
The finance update was considered and the following payments approved:-
01/09/2016   Cee Jay - July and Aug Grass cutting 

100953
£864

01/09/2016   VoG Council - lease of land Fferm Goch Hall
100954
£1

01/09/2016   Jo Howell - July and August Salary Expenses
100973
£303.41

01/09/2016   BT Payphone Purchase 


100974
£1
01/09/2016   Community Heartbeat Trust


100975
£1,974

12. To consider any planning matters 
The following new planning applications were considered:-

2016/00956/FUL
Longacres, Treoes - Detached garage

2016/01025/FUL 14, Fferm Goch, Llangan-Demolition of single storey section of house and garage and construction of a part single part double storey extension

2016/01019/FUL
Plot 19, St. Cannas Green, Llangan

Proposed alteration of approved dwelling to include rear conservatory extension

2016/01004/FUL
Heol Gerrig Farm, Junction Ruthin to Junction Moonhill Via St Mary Hill -Barn conversion to holiday chalet, access and curtilage

2016/01003/FUL
Bryn Hawddgar, Junction Ruthin to Junction Moonhill Via St Mary Hill, St Mary Hill-Demolition of existing dwelling and construction of new dwelling

2016/00998/FUL
Meadows End, Llangan

Change of use from agricultural land to garden. Erection and siting of a timber garden shed

P/16/472/FUL
- Land off Horsefair Road Waterton Ind Estate CF31 3YN

Private car park area and outside storage compounds comprising the provision of hard surfacing (SUDS) & substantial boundary landscaping

P/16/549/OUT – Land east of A48 (crack hill), Brocastle. CF31 5AU – Development of up to 71,441sqm of  B1, B2 and B8 employment floorspace including access, car parking, diversion of public rights of way, drainage. 

There were no additional comments to be made on the VoG Planning.  However Cllr Wilson wished to update the Council on the Bridgend Council submitted planning.

Overall villagers deeply concerned about the recent loss of planning conditions originally placed on various businesses close to the village which were specifically placed to protect villager wellbeing and amenity.  BCBC do not seem to care at all, reminding villagers at all times it is their role to provide employment and Waterton is an industrial estate after all.   They will not and do not consider the cumulative effect of their actions on the village instead consider each planning application independently, stating if there is any noise then it is up to Public Protection to deal with.
TBD UK

The factory extension, much closer to the village than the original building, which had daytime working only applied specifically for the amenity of villagers, has now been granted 365  24/7 working.  Villagers deeply concerned as daytime noise is already proving a problem and is regularly reported to Public Protection but as yet no action taken by them.

Treoes Action Group (TAG) members and Cllr Wilson will be meeting with Ops Director and Compliance Director on Thursday 8 September to discuss continuing noise issues and hopefully find some way forward which will avoid the use of noise monitoring equipment.
AP Update from Cllr Wilson from meeting to be provided at next meeting

STORE WITH US CARAVAN SITE

This planning application has now been approved, unfortunately with 365 24/7 access.   A combination of general floodlighting, noise of gravel when parking up at night, headlights of cars etc. means this is not good news being as it is so close to housing.   BCBC councillors received a comprehensive lobby document from TAG; the discussion was extensive around 45 mins and filmed.    Planning councillors did not want 24/7 access, and asked if decision could be postponed in order to go back to the company, however BCBC Planning officers refused permission stating a final decision was needed that night.   Under pressure BCBC councillors were forced to vote and 24/7 permission was agreed with 7:5 votes.

TAG will be sending a formal complaints letter regarding the refusal of a deferral. 
WARD JONES (small container site)

WJ applied for 24/7 access having been found to be breaking condition 5 which stated daytime working only.  After a huge villager response opposing 24/7 working WJ subsequently admitted to breaking ALL 9 conditions placed on them in 2002 and, as they had been allegedly breaking them for over 10 years, they applied for a Certificate of Lawfulness so that BCBC could no longer take out enforcement action against him for any conditions.

The Clerk has been advised that BCBC have now officially awarded him conditions 1/2/5/6

By separate letter the villagers/TAG request this Council send an urgent letter to BCBC challenging some of their decisions.  It was agreed that Cllr Wilson could draft a letter to be considered by the Council. 
AP Cllr Wilson to draft complaints letter

Cllr Wilson then provided the details of the various conditions awarded or refused.  In particular condition 9, there was meant to be built and retained a bund at the edge of this development, to improve the appearance of the area and in the interests of visual amenity.   Ward Jones have admitted they have removed the bund but were unable to provide evidence of its removal until 2007/09.   So it still remains an enforcement issue as less than 10 years.

However BCBC will not be enforcing and will not be requesting its reinstatement stating ... 'Given that this area of land has now been taken over by T B Davies it would not be expedient to take enforcement action to reinstate the bund'.

Villagers are extremely angry, simply cannot understand how BCBC could have allowed TBD to use this land and at the attitude of BCBC who are unwilling to reinstate under enforcement.    TAG are expecting to make a formal complaint to the Public Services Ombudsman.

WARD JONES (5.8 acre site)

There are major concerns linked to this application.  The failure of BCBC to consult with Treoes villagers with land adjoining when change of use to B1/2/8 agreed June 2015.   WJ failed to keep to any of the conditions applied  prior to clearance, the area has been massacred, with all biodiverse interest to protect amenity of Treoes villagers has been removed,  he has already part developed  the site ahead of submitting a planning application.

The planning application was in any case exceptionally poor and is currently waiting amendments.    

TAG have already made official complaint re lack of consultation and are looking to go to Ombudsman on this one also.
TAG members have also via Jane Hutt, Andrew R T Davies and Alun Cairns asked for an urgent meeting with VoG CEO and Head of Planning to discuss all the above applications, the cumulative effect of BCBC decisions on villagers and for possibly cross boundary discussions VoG/BCBC to urgently commence.
The Chair thanked Cllr Wilson for her detailed update and for her fantastic efforts on behalf of the Treoes residents. 

Cllr Brookes left the meeting at 8.30pm. 
13. To consider any Correspondence 
The Correspondence was reviewed and there were no comments.  
There was no additional correspondence.

14. To consider any reports of Councillors
Cllr Hammond asking CC Ray Thomas if he could investigate further the traveller camp situation, particularly around the possible move of a family from Wenvoe to Llangan. 
AP CC Ray Thomas to report back once he has the latest information
A number of members of the public had reported to the Council, a sewage back you recently; the Council indicated that this is a matter to be reported to Welsh Water. 
15. To consider the application for Casual Vacancy
There had been an application for the Casual Vacancy that had been advertised in 2015.  Mr David Reed of Llangan had applied for the vacancy. 

The Clerk confirmed that the prospective candidate fulfilled the criteria requirements. 

Cllr Wilson proposed that Mr David Reed be elected; this was seconded by Cllr Keith Jones and agreed by all.  The Chair declared Mr Reed as duly elected to the Council.
AP Clerk to send information to Mr Reed and details of next meeting.

16. Time, date and venue of next meeting –
The Council were reminded the next meeting was on Tuesday 4th October at 7pm. 
Cllr Wilson gave her apologies for the October meeting.

17. The meeting closed at 9pm 
a. Signed:


b. Dated:
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